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holding the rails in place get loose in their sockets, the line
spreads and caway goes the " choot-choot" over the	
bridge.'
The Javanese boy sat impassive at the controls, a cigarette
drooping from the corner of his mouth, as we chugged up
sidings, through great red-earthed cuttings, and past, the
poorest country I had seen since arriving in New Caledonia.
Practically the only vegetation was a few stunted—mainly
dead—niaouli trees, and a poor type of ti-trees.
Just as the hills opened out into level country, and the seat
seemed to have made common cause with my tail-bone, we
sighted a small tin shed on our right. This marked the ter-
minus of our 'choot-choot5 ride. Mick arranged with the
Javanese to pick us up a couple of days later, we helped him
lift the 'choot-choot' round and point it homewards, then
shouldered our swags—and the excursion had really begun.
Our first difficulty was the weight of our swags. With
bed-clothes and 12" or 15 pounds each of provisions they
were heavy enough, and Mick's experience told him that by
the time we had covered 10 or 15 kilometres they would be
heavier still. We decided to leave a cache of food in the tin
hut, and even if we went short en route, we would have a
glorious ' beano' on the night and morning of our return to
the terminus.
Mick took a compass reading, and we set off across the plain
towards what I was convinced was Mick's gold mine. After
about a kilometre of walking we had to strip off our trousers,
and made across the coldest strip of water I have ever dipped
feet into. Another compass reading by Mick, and within a
few hundred yards of the river we struck a well-worn narrow
trail. Except for the numerous trees along the banks of the
river which we crossed and recrossed several times, the vege-
tation was mainly waist high reeds, with a lonesome giant
kauri tree towering up in. splendid isolation.
Mick relaxed his mysterious silence about our destination
sufficiently to tell me that we were on the Plaine des Lacs
(Plain of Lakes) to which in the old days many escaped con-
victs had fled, and were either recaptured or lost their way

